Center Avenue Newsletter Issue No. 14

August 7th

Project updates

- Temporary water/sewer bypass lines from 3rd street to 1st street and west of 1st street to abbot are hooked up.
- The crossover intersection of Center Ave south 1st St SW will be closed beginning 8/11/25.
- As soon as the roadways from old hwy 60 to 3rd street, are fully prepped and ready, Nielsen should be coming in to begin curb and paving.
- Expect some water interruptions again mid-to-late this week as we test water shut off valves for more repairs. We will send out the CodeRed and post to FB as soon as we know when they will take place.
 - After water shutoffs, if you experience discolored water, please run water until it is clear. This is a common occurrence following water shutoffs. Discolored water after a water shutoff is usually caused by sediment and mineral deposits in the pipes being disturbed and stirred up when the water flow is resumed.
- CENTER AVE RESIDENTS MAKE SURE YOU LABEL YOUR TRASH AND RECYCING CARTS WITH YOUR ADDRESS. USE TAPE AND/OR PAPER ONLY PER WEST CENTRAL SANITATION.



Don't Miss Out on Updates!

Visit our website to get signed up at:

<u>www.madeliamn.com/center-avenue-reconstruction-project/</u>

In addition to updates via our website, email and FB, we will also use CodeRed to reach out to residents when and if needed.

If you are not signed up for CodeRed, please do so by texting WATALERT to 99411.



Construction schedules are subject to change depending on weather and/or complications that come with the project.